
The schools are:
•	 Tennyson Road Infant School 

which provides education for 
children aged 3 (Nursery) to 7 years 
(Year 2). 

•	 Alfred Street Junior School which 
provides education for children aged 
7 (Year 3) to 11 years (Year 6).
At a meeting of the Council’s Executive 

on 25th August – and following an initial 
consultation – it was agreed for a Statutory 
Notice to be issued proposing the 
amalgamation.

Now people are being asked to have 
their say in a formal consultation which 
runs until midnight on Sunday 2nd 
October.

For the amalgamation to progress, one 
of the schools has to ‘technically’ close – in 
this case by the formal closure of Tennyson 
Road Infant School and by expanding the 
age range of Alfred Street Junior School 
to provide education for children aged 3 
(Nursery) to aged 11 (Year 6).

This is purely a ‘technical’ closure and 
does not prejudge that there will be a 
change of site, name, staffing or any other 
aspect of the new school, which will be 
the subject of a further consultation and 
decision-making process. The proposal 
will mean closing the Department for 
Education number of Tennyson Road 
Infant School only.

A Steering Group – made up of 
Governors from both schools – has 
been set up in relation to the potential 
amalgamation of the schools. The 
Steering Group recommends that the 
amalgamation of Alfred Street Junior 
School and Tennyson Road Infant School 
is progressed. It is the view of the Steering 
Group that this decision will lead to the 
development of a stronger, sustainable 
school that will be best placed to meet the 
needs of children, parents/carers and the 
wider community into the future.

Cllr Scott Edwards, North 
Northamptonshire Council’s Executive 

member for Children, Families, Education 
and Skills, said: “Supporting children in 
their education is very important to us 
and it’s important that as many people as 
possible have their say to make sure that 
everyone has had their view and all sides 
of the issue have been fully explored.”

Cllr Jason Smithers, Leader of the 
Council, said: “Our young people are the 
future of North Northants so it’s important 
that they receive the best education 
possible. Ensuring the right school 
arrangements are in place is essential so 
it’s important we get this right. As such 
I’d encourage people to have their say to 
ensure that all views are represented.”

To address several financial and 

operational challenges at Alfred Street 
and Tennyson Road schools, the Council 
was approached by the Governing 
Bodies from both schools to support an 
amalgamation.

Council officers support the request 
of the Governing Bodies and agree that 
the proposed amalgamation would be 
to the benefit of children in the local area, 
continuing to ensure the best outcomes 
for children at Alfred Street Junior School 
and Tennyson Road Infant school.

An initial consultation took place over 
a period of eight weeks from 1st March 
to 29th April. The outcome of the initial 
consultation showed majority support for 
amalgamation of the schools.
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Have your say on the amalgamation 
of two Rushden schools
North Northamptonshire Council is asking for views on 
the amalgamation of two schools in the town.

Mayor’s Show 
cancelled
As a mark of respect 
following the passing of Her 
Majesty Queen Elizabeth 
II, Raunds Town Council 
has decided to cancel the 
Mayor’s Show which was 
scheduled to take place on 
Saturday 17th September.

Any suppliers or stall 
holders for this event will 
be contacted with more 
information.

Ise Valley 
Strategic 
Plan launch 
postponed
A blueprint to protect 
and enhance the natural 
environment of North 
Northamptonshire’s Ise 
Valley was set to launch last 
Thursday.

However, following the 
sad news of the death of Her 
Majesty Queen Elizabeth II it 
was decided to postpone the 
launch event.

The launch event will now 
be held on Thursday 6th 
October, between 10.15am 
and 2.15pm. 

If you would like to attend 
then please contact Dr 
Corinne Muir (Senior Project 
Officer – Ise Initiative and 
Forest for Life) by email 
Corinne@rnrp.org or call 
07874 855429. Also Media@
northnorthants.gov.uk

The consultation is available online at: https://northnorthants.
citizenspace.com. Following the consultation a further decision will be 
made by the Council’s Executive on next steps.

CALL FREE: 0800 698 2588 FREE PARKING

SHOWROOMS: 69-71 WASHBROOK RD · RUSHDEN · NORTHANTS  NN10 6UR  action2mobility.co.uk

Stockist of Cosyfeet and Sandpiper shoes

THE REGION’S LEADING MOBILITY AID CENTRE

STAIRLIFTS: FULLY GUARANTEED,  FREE HOME SURVEY

MON-FRI 8am-4.30pm

THE REGION’S LEADING MOBILITY AID CENTRE10%OFF
BRING THIS AD WITH YOU

AND GET 10% OFF ANY
INSTORE PURCHASE* * MINIMUM PURCHASE £10. OFFER ENDS 14.04.2013

Wet rooms 
and easy access 

bathrooms 
supplied 

and fitted
Phone us for 

delivery if you’re 
shielding*

Simply make your choice and 
phone through your order to 

0800 698 2588
*Limited to 25 miles radius from our 

showrooms in Rushden
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If you wish to contribute or have 
any comments please email 
news@nenevalleynews.co.uk or call 
01522 692542. To advertise, call 
01522 692542. Alternatively you can email  
advertising@nenevalleynews.co.uk

If you are not receiving your copy of Nene 
Valley News, please email distribution@km-
media.co.uk or telephone 01522 692542.

If you would like to receive this publication 
as a download, Nene Valley News is available 
online as a pdf at nenevalleynews.co.uk. 

You can also subscribe to Nene Valley 
News for £1.50 per issue.
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KM Media & Marketing, County House,  
9 Checkpoint Court, Sadler Road, 
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Researching your family history is never-
ending! I started when I was just aged 4, 
listening to the stories that my Gran told me 
about her family. Being one of 13 children, 
there were a lot of stories to tell! I blame 
her entirely for my fascination and it still 
continues...

However, names. Yes, those first names 
endowed upon our ancestors by their well-
meaning parents. Not everyone likes the name 
that they were given and some use another one, 
which may – or may not – be their middle name. 
One of Gran’s sisters was my Aunt Nell. No. Her 
real name was Florence Mary Helen. Another 
was Aunt Ada. Again, her name was really Harriet 
Ada. How many of you use another name instead 
of your ‘Sunday Name’?

I recently stumbled across a person in my 
extended family tree who was baptised with the 
name Semolina Dora Hawkes Ives. Semolina? 
Actually, if you pop that into the search box of 
FreeBMD, five others appear so she was not 
unique, but I wonder where her parents got the 
name from. Needless to say, Semolina used the 

name Dora rather a lot. Not only that, the Hawkes 
name was hyphenated with Ives from time to 
time, so that made searching rather interesting!

I also have five instances in my family of the 
name Major being used as a first name – not a 
rank in the army! One of them had the surname 
of Leonard, which is also a first name. Actually, 
none of them did enter the Armed Forces, or 
it might have been rather confusing: Private 
Major Leonard... Oo-er! But talking of the army, 
some people were named after battles that had 
recently taken place. Although the name Alma 
had been previously used, but just from time 
to time, once the battle took place there in the 
Crimean War on 20th September 1854, there 
were 269 births registered between October 
and December that year for children given Alma 
as a first name. It can be rather interesting to 
discover why the parents gave the children their 
names.

Books of condolence 
and floral tributes
All our thoughts are with 
the Royal Family following 
the news that Her Majesty, 
Queen Elizabeth II, died 
peacefully at Balmoral on 
Thursday 8th September 
2022.

Online book of condolence
The Royal Family book of 
condolence is available 
online.

Books of condolence
From Friday 9th September, 
books of condolence 
were opened in North 
Northamptonshire Council’s 
main office buildings to mark 
the sad news. This is available 
for everyone to pay their 
respects.

Books of condolence will 
be located at the following 
locations:
•	 Corby: Main Reception, The 

Cube, Corby NN17 1QG
•	 Kettering: Council 

Chamber, Bowling Green 
Road, Kettering NN15 7QX

•	 Thrapston: Main Reception, 
Cedar Drive, Thrapston 
NN14 4LZ

•	 Wellingborough: Main 
Reception, Swanspool 
House, Doddington Road, 
Wellingborough NN8 1BP
Kettering’s Council 

Chamber will be accessible 
from Bowling Green Road.

Opening times:
•	 Monday to Friday, 8.30am 

to 6pm
•	 Saturday, 9am to 5pm
•	 Sunday, 9am to 5pm

Please be aware that during 
peak periods there may be 
queues.

Closing of the books of 
condolence
The books of condolence will 
be closed on the day after the 
Queen’s funeral.

Once closed, the books 
of condolence will form part 
of North Northamptonshire 
Council’s archive so that future 
generations are able to easily 
gain access to them and find 

out the way in which this 
important national event was 
marked.

Floral tributes
People can lay floral tributes if 
they wish to do so. Some town 
and parish councils will wish 
to designate a space for floral 
tributes in their areas. Please 
check their individual websites 
for details.
•	 Corby: Floral tributes 

lawned area on the lower 
level flower terrace closest 
to the bus shelter at George 
Street

•	 Kettering: Floral tributes 
may be laid on the grass 
in front of the flagpole on 
Bowling Green Road

•	 Thrapston: Floral tributes 
to be laid by the flagpole at 
East Northants House

•	 Wellingborough: Floral 
tributes to be laid in front of 
the fountain directly in front 
of Swanspool House at the 
corner of London Road and 
Doddington Road.

Parenting coach Ruth 
Duckworth from Action for 
Children’s Parent Talk service 
(parent-talk.org.uk) discusses 
how to talk to children about 
grief and change:

“The news of Her Majesty 
The Queen’s death and the 
current mourning period might 
be causing difficult emotions 
for your child. They might find 
that it brings up memories of 
their own loved ones who have 
died. 

“Talking about things 
like death and illness can 
be challenging. There are a 

number of ways you can help 
your child to feel supported 
and understood during this 
time. These include using 
child-friendly explanations, 
limiting the amount of time 
spent watching the news and 
keeping your family routines 
as much as possible, as well 
as taking time to highlight all 
the positive things the Queen 
achieved.”

More info is avilable from 
Action for Children’s Parent 
Talk team on how to talk to 
children about grief and 
change. Parent Talk offers free, 

down-to-earth information and 
advice for parents of children 
aged 0-19 from Action for 
Children. The confidential 
one-to-one online chat service 
connects parents directly 
with a parenting coach for 
judgement-free practical 
advice and emotional support 
whilst the website answers 
some of the most common 
parenting questions. 

Parenting coaches are 
qualified and experienced 
support workers, childminders, 
play practitioners and teachers. 
Visit parent-talk.org.uk

Genealogy Specialists, Tracing Our 
Past, Discovering Our Genes (TOP DOG) 
www.genealogy-specialists.com

GENEALOGY JOTTINGS

HOW TO TALK TO CHILDREN ABOUT GRIEF 
AND CHANGE - COACHES FROM ACTION 
FOR CHILDREN’S PARENT TALK SERVICE 
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DB FACTORY SHOE STORE
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Services
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At its helm, are flagship projects 
like the Ise Valley Greenway, a 
sustainable walking and cycling 
route from Wellingborough 
to Corby, South Meadows at 
Wicksteed Park, looking to restore 
the natural flow of the River Ise 
and Boughton Estate, creating 
new habitats, redesigning water 
structures enabling fish movement 
upstream and embracing natural 
flood management by creating a 
floodwater storage zone.

The Ise Valley Strategic Plan has 
been written to bring a focussed 
approach to projects that will improve 
access through and the quality of the 
Valley.

These will be delivered across an 
area stretching from the historic fields 
of Naseby, across to the village of 
Geddington, roaming north to Corby 
and south to Wellingborough.

The Ise Valley, which covers a large 
swathe of North Northamptonshire, is 

vital to the economic, sustainable, and 
environmental growth of the region.

In recognition of this, the large-
scale and ambitious plan not only 
aims to enhance the quality of the 
valley’s natural environment for 
people and wildlife but also to create 
socioeconomic benefits through 
tourism opportunities for local 
communities, provide for natural flood 
management and mitigate against 
climate change.

The plan, alongside the Ise Valley 
Greenway and South Meadows 
projects, will be showcased at a 
launch event at Wicksteed Park, 
Kettering – in the heart of the Valley – 
and where work has already started 
on the South Meadows to restore the 
natural habitat.

Cllr David Brackenbury, North 
Northamptonshire Council’s 
Executive Member for Growth and 
Regeneration, said: “The launch of 
the Ise Valley Strategic Plan is a great 

moment for North Northamptonshire.  
The Valley may not be well-known 
by some people in the region, but 
this Plan is the start of putting it on 
the map, celebrating everything 
it has to offer and building on the 
benefits it will bring to residents and 
businesses.”

Cllr Jason Smithers, Leader of the 

Council, said: “Working with partner 
organisations on the Strategic Plan 
has shown what can be achieved 
when the vision is clear and desired 
outcomes are realistic. Whilst 
incredibly important, the launch 
is just the beginning of what will 
be a wonderful project for North 
Northamptonshire.”

The Strategic Plan, a vision of the 
future for the region, was prepared 
by the Nene Rivers Trust (formerly 
the River Nene Regional Park) on 
behalf of and with input from the 
River Ise Partnership, a collaborative 
partnership of leading organisations 
who have joined forces to secure a 
green future for the Valley.

Plan for the beautiful Ise Valley will enhance 
natural environment for people and wildlife
A blueprint to protect and enhance the natural 
environment of North Northamptonshire’s Ise Valley 
is set to launch.

*Off er valid for openings up to 2.4m wide & including 2 remote controls, 55mm white slats, internal manual override.

Garolla garage doors are expertly made to 
measure in our own UK factories, they’re strong 
and solidly built. The electric Garolla door rolls 
up vertically, taking up only 8 inches inside 
your garage, maximising valuable space. 

Give us a call today and we’ll come and 
measure up completely FREE of charge.

CALL US TODAY ON:

01832 880 015 
01933 730 053

MOBILE:

07537 149 128

WHAT’S INCLUDED WITH EVERY DOOR:
• EXPERT MEASURING & FITTING
• 2 REMOTE CONTROLS
• ACOUSTIC & THERMAL INSULATION
• FREE DISPOSAL OF YOUR OLD DOOR
• AVAILABLE IN 21 COLOURS

From 

£895* £895* £895
for a fully 
fi tted electric 
garage door.

 

Check out our website for further days out
www.rbtravel.co.uk

RB Travel
01536 791066

SEPTEMBER
Tue 20  Moreton & Bourton
Wed 21  Stratford or Stratford Gin & Cruise
Thu 22  Manchester
Thu 22  Manchester Police Museum
Sat 24  Bakewell Farmers Market
Sun 25  Malvern Autumn Show
Wed 28  Derbyshire Lunch, Cruise & Ashbourne
Thu 29  Cotswold Tour - New route
 OCTOBER
Sat 1  Bletchley Park Code Breakers
Sat 1  Milton Keynes shopping
Wed 5  Shrewsbury Cruise & British Iron Works
Thu 6  Sulgrave Manor & Gardens
Sat 8  Knitting & Stitching Show
Sun 9  Skegness
Tue 11  Cambridge
Sat 15  Blackpool Illuminations
Sat 22  Westonbirt Colours of Autumn
Mon 24  Dad’s Army tour, museum & Thetford
Thu 27  Black Country Museum or Dudley Zoo
Fri 28  London Museums or Free Time
Fri 28  St Paul’s Cathedral London
Sun 30  Brooklands motoring museum
 NOVEMBER
Sat 5  Silverstone Experience
Wed 9  Thursford
Thu 10  Tina Turner the musical
Sat 12  Birmingham Christmas Market
Fri 18  Chatsworth at Christmas
Sat 19  Nottingham Christmas Market
Sun 20  Blenheim Palace Christmas Market
Mon 21  Thursford
Wed 23  Cheltenham Christmas Market
Sat 26     Cadbury World at Christmas
Sat 26     Bath Christmas Market  
Sun 27    Bury St Edmunds Christmas Market
Sun 27    Skegness Christmas Market         
 DECEMBER
Thu 1      Thursford
Fri 2        Worcester Christmas Market
Sat 3       Melton Mowbray Christmas
Sun 4      Rochester Christmas Market
Thu 8      Christmas Lunch River Cruise
Fri 9        Stratford Upon Avon Victorian Christmas
Sat 10     Oxford Christmas Market
Sat 10     Nottingham Christmas Market
Sun 11    Windsor or Windsor Castle
Mon 12  Thursford
Sun 18    Hyde Park Winter Wonderland
Sun 18    Thursford
Tue 20    Thursford

Date for your diary
OPEN DAY - We will be launching our new 2023 

holiday brochure at Pytchley Village Hall on Sunday 
2nd October, 2pm-5pm. Come and see us. GET OUR FREE BROCHURE!

Email taurus@rbtravel.co.uk
www.taurusholidays.co.uk
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GET OUR FREE BROCHURE!

CALL NOW ON

01536 791066

LAHNSTEIN CARNIVAL - 6 DAYS

With snow still on the mountain tops, we’re heading 
for medieval Lahnstein and its fun carnival. We’d 
love you to pack fancy dress and join the crowds, 
or pick up some togs such as wigs and hats at local 
shops. There’s a guarantee of German hospitality, 
whether you like traditional music, a stein of beer 
or fab food.

INCLUDES DINNERS

25th – 29th JANUARY
JUST £259*
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LAHNSTEIN CARNIVAL - 6 DAYS

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER

OCTOBER

All 2022 holidays are available to book
please call us for a copy of our brochure.

Date for your diary
OPEN DAY - We will be launching our new 2023 holiday 

brochure at Pytchley Village Hall on Sunday 2nd 
October, 2pm-5pm. Come and see us.

CALL NOW ON 
01536 791066

TO GET OUR FREE BROCHURE!
taurus@rbtravel.co.uk 

www.taurusholidays.co.uk
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16th-24th OCTOBER 2022 -  
THE BEAUTIFUL DOLOMITES
Hotel Paganella, Paganella, Italy. Half Board, 
includes Excursions £789pp. One of the most 
stunning mountain ranges in the world, with striking 
peaks, lush valleys and hidden lakes. Vertical walls, 
sheer cliffs and sharp plateaux combine to make an 
unmistakable silhouette. Last seats available.

28th NOVEMBER-2nd DECEMBER  
2022 - A TASTE OF CHRISTMAS
Clifton Park Hotel, St Anne’s on Sea. Full Board, 
£479pp. Enjoy a pre-Christmas Festive getaway 
with yuletide entertainment and traditional 
Christmas food and drink. This holiday offers a 
full entertainment program and full board with 
delicious seasonal food. Last seats available.

5th-8th DECEMBER 2022  -  
VALKENBURG CHRISTMAS 
MARKETS
Schaepkens van St. Fyt, Nieuweweg, Half Board, 
includes Excursions £409pp. Uniquely situated 
on the borders of three countries - Holland, 
Germany and Belgium. Valkenburg sits up amongst 
the South Limburg Hills, surrounded by rolling 
countryside and meadows. In the weeks leading up 
to Christmas, Valkenburg’s spectacular limestone 
caves are transformed into glittering festive 
grottoes. Add to this a myriad of shops festooned 
with sparkling fairy lights and you have the perfect 
destination for a seasonal shopping spree.
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>FULL STEAM AHEAD 
AS NEW GREENWAY 
GATEWAY OPENS IN 
RUSHDEN
A new gateway to reflect 
Rushden’s railway history 
has been unveiled by 
North Northamptonshire 
Council (NNC) and partner 
organisations along the 
Greenway.

The final piece of the Out 
to Water, Into History project 
has been co-designed and 
created in collaboration with 
the community and students 

from Moulton College.
Level 1 and Level 2 

Construction students based 
in Higham Ferrers have 
worked with NNC since 
initial scoping with the public 
started last September to 
design and create the new 

Gateway, which reflects the 
heritage of the section of 
the Greenway that follows 
the former Wellingborough-
Rushden-Higham Ferrers 
line. Tutors have worked 
exceptionally hard over the 
past few months with pupils 

on the bricklaying, carpentry 
and plumbing teams to create 
the new installation including 
a new ‘Welcome to Rushden’ 
sign and planters in the shape 
of a train.

Cllr Helen Howell, the 
council’s Deputy Leader and 

Out to Water, Into History

Students and staff celebrating the official unveling of the project

Plumbing students created this 
welcome message in pipework

Spotlight on     EDUCATION>



Executive Member for Sport, 
Leisure, Culture and Tourism 
said: “Thank you to everyone 
who has worked so hard on 
the new gateway along the 
Greenway in Rushden.

“Throughout the process, 
it was important to us that we 
took on board the thoughts 
and views of residents, whilst 
working closely with Moulton 
College, to ensure we 
reflected Rushden’s history. 
I hope everyone will be 
pleased with the result. If you 
haven’t visited the Greenway 
yet, I really would encourage 
you to take a stroll.”

Leader of the Council, Cllr 
Jason Smithers added: “It 
is great that we have been 
able to continue the work 
started under the former 
East Northamptonshire 
Council and our teams are 
working alongside partner 
organisations to create 
such a brilliant asset for the 
people of Rushden and the 
surrounding area.”

The construction students 
at Moulton College were 
pivotal to the success of the 
project throughout. Corrie 
Harris, Principal and CEO of 
Moulton College said: “We 
have been delighted to be 
involved in the Greenway 
Gateway project. This 
has given our students an 
amazing opportunity to gain 
further invaluable ‘hands 
on experience’. We are 
incredibly proud of what 
they and their tutors have 
achieved.”

The Out to Water, Into 
History (OTWIH) project is 
a five-year project funded 
by Heritage Lottery Funding 
through Nenescape and 
North Northamptonshire 
Council. It was launched to 
improve access between 
Rushden and the Nene Valley.

For the latest updates on 
the project, make sure you 

are following the OTWIH 
Facebook page.

The OTWIH team would 
like to thank the teaching 
staff and pupils at Moulton 
College for embracing 
the project, all the local 
businesses who have 
contributed to the project 
and Nenescape.

>GIVE YOUR CHILD THE 
BEST START
At Bozeat Primary School 
we are very proud of our 
lovely little school and all 
it has to offer. We remain 
committed to providing the 
highest quality education 
for children aged 3 to 11 and 
giving our children the very 
best start to their education 
journey.

Our aim is for all of 
our children to feel safe 
and secure within a rich, 
stimulating learning 
environment which allows 
them to thrive and flourish 
to become well-rounded 
individuals who are ready to 
embark on their next step into 
the wider world.

Our values are 
underpinned by three words: 
Believe. Achieve. Succeed.

The dedicated and creative 
staff value the importance of 
routinely challenging all of 

our pupils, in order for each 
and every one of them to 
achieve their full potential. 
Positive learning behaviours 
are consistently promoted 
and encouraged throughout 
the school.

Staff are committed to 
securing the best outcomes 
for every child – regardless of 
their individual starting points.

Parental partnerships are 
very much at the heart of 
everything that we do; we 
aim to continuously engage 
parents and carers and 
work together to ensure 
outstanding outcomes for all.

To find out more please 
arrange a visit by contacting: 
bps-admin@bozeat-school.
net.

>THE FERRERS SCHOOL 
ANNUAL OPEN EVENING
We warmly welcome you to 
our annual Open Evening 
from 5.30pm-7.45pm on 
26th September. We can’t 
wait to show you around so 
you can see what makes The 
Ferrers School so special. 
It is hard to describe, but 
we’re confident that you will 
feel it when you visit!

We encourage you to 
tour our faculties and House 
areas, talking to students 
and looking at the facilities 

available. Staff will be on 
hand to answer questions 
about our curriculum and 
the extensive enrichment 
opportunities we have on 
offer. 

We are a truly inclusive 
school and one that sits at 
the heart of the community 
we serve. We have high 
aspirations for our students 
and work tirelessly to ensure 
they strive for success in 
all areas of school life. We 
extend the boundaries 

of learning by offering a 
programme of extracurricular 
activities and special drop-
down days. We invite 
students to work through 
our Meridian Trust Pledges, 
asking them to participate, 
help organise and lead 
initiatives independently. 

We’re proud of our learning 
environments and the way 
that our students continue 
to shape and influence 
the identities of the four 
main school Houses. From 

expressive arts showcases 
to Duke of Edinburgh 
expeditions and Combined 
Cadet Force overnight camps, 
we have so much going on. 
We are a thriving community 
and have much to celebrate!

Most importantly, students 
tell us that they feel safe and 
happy here. They work hard 
and live our values of ‘Aspire, 
Achieve, Acclaim’ every day.

 We think there’s never 
been a better time to be 
#TeamFerrers!
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BELIEVE - ACHIEVE - SUCCEED
www.bozeat.northants.sch.uk

Is your child due to start school in September 2023?

Are you looking for a nurturing school that  
works in partnership with parents?

•  We are a small, friendly rural primary school 
located close to Wellingborough

•  Our children get preferential admission to 
Wollaston School

•  Come and visit us and see for yourself!

Contact us at: bps-admin@bozeat-school.net
or 01933 663840

Bozeat Community Primary School
Apply now for your Reception 

Place September 2023!
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It’s the first time law 
enforcement has united 
with the charity to launch an 
initiative aimed at disrupting 
and stopping drug gangs 
operating across county.

County Lines gangs are 
expanding their networks 
quickly, with many choosing 
to move from larger cities 
to settle in rural areas in the 
Midlands. 

Criminals often recruit 
children, young people and 
vulnerable adults through the 
promise of friendship, money, 
drugs and more, in return 
for couriering illegal drugs 
and money across cities, 
towns and villages, known as 
‘County Lines’. Sadly, these 
relationships soon turn violent 
with victims being robbed, 
threatened and abused.

The charity is encouraging 
anyone with information 
or  suspicions about 
organised drug gangs 

– and victims who need 
safeguarding – to contact 
Crimestoppers 100% 
anonymously by calling 
freephone 0800 555 111 at 
any time or by completing 
a secure online form at 
Crimestoppers-uk.org or 
Fearless.org for young 
people, where more can also 
be learnt about the warning 
signs of County Lines activity. 

Fearless.org also offers 
young people non-
judgmental advice so they 
can make informed decisions 
about lifestyle choices and 
realise that they have an 
alternative option when 
reporting crime. 

Anybody can get caught 
up in illegal, harmful drug 
activity. Signs to spot that 
something may not be right 
include:
•	 Changes in the way young 

people you know might 
dress and unexplained, 

sometimes unaffordable, 
new clothes, jewellery, 
phones, cars etc

•	 Access to multiple phones/
receiving excess phone 
calls or texts

•	 You witness them dealing 
drugs.
Criminals can take over a 

home or short-term let as a 
drugs base. This is known as 
‘Cuckooing’. Signs of this can 
include:
•	 Regular short stay visitors 
•	 Residents or young people 

going missing, maybe for 
long periods of time

•	 Curtains often always 
closed during the day

• 	A change of resident’s 
mood/demeanour (e.g. 
secretive/withdrawn/
aggressive/emotional)

•	 Unusual frequency of 
takeaway food 

•	 Increase in rubbish/drug 
paraphernalia.
Matt Morgan, Detective 

Inspector, Regional County 
Lines Coordinator, said: 
“How we tackle County Lines 
has changed dramatically, 
in relation to both our 
knowledge, safeguarding 
and enforcement activity. 
This success has only been 
possible due to the enormous 
efforts across policing and 
with partner agencies. 

“Although we have made 
huge inroads in tackling this 

type of offending, we are 
far from solving this issue. 
We still have much to do 
to ensure that we create 
an environment where the 
County Lines offending 
model is high risk and 
as hostile as possible to 
phone line holders and their 
associates, to protect our 
communities.”

Please note: With Fearless.
org and Crimestoppers-uk.

org, computer IP addresses 
are never traced and no-one 
will ever know you contacted 
them. For telephone calls to 
Crimestoppers via freephone 
0800 555 111, there is no 
caller line display, no 1471 
facility and no calls have ever 
been traced. The charity is 
completely independent of 
the police and guarantees 
your personal identity will 
always been protected.

Crimestoppers joins East and West Midlands police 
to tackle growing County Lines drug networks  
for the first time in hard hitting campaign 
As drug gangs increasingly move out of town by expanding into 
new areas, exploiting vulnerable people along the way, the charity 
Crimestoppers is working with all police forces across the East and 
West Midlands in a joint campaign.

Notice of planning 
APPLICATIONS RECEIVED

Notice is given that the following 
applications have been received by 
North Northamptonshire Council – 
Thrapston Office together with the last 
date for making representations:

>DEENE
Extend outbuilding at Deepings Lodge 
Deene Park Deene Corby NN17 3EW  
(LBRegs) (Info) NE/22/00642/LBC  (11 
October 2022)

>HIGHAM FERRERS
Remove condition 3 pursuant to application 
NE/21/00647/FUL Change of use from 
residential to osteopathic, physiotherapy 
and sports therapy clinic with 6 treatment/
consulting rooms, a waiting room and 
existing kitchen as a staff room (sui generis 
use) Condition 3 - Hours of operation 
at 11 Market Square Higham Ferrers 
Rushden NN10 8BT  (Info) (LB/CA) (Info) 
NE/22/01081/VAR  
(11 October 2022)

>POLEBROOK
A new walled garden including garden 
structures within the proximity of the existing 
detached garden building associated with 
Polebrook Hall at Polebrook Hall Main Street 
Polebrook Peterborough PE8 5LN  (Info) (LB/
CA) (Info) NE/22/01106/FUL  
(11 October 2022)

>ISLIP
Replacement windows and door at 18 Mill 
Road Islip Kettering NN14 3LB  (LBRegs) 
(Info) NE/22/01098/LBC  
(29 September 2022)

>ASHTON
Install new external boiler to the rear of the 
property at Chestnut Cottage 14 The Green 
Ashton Peterborough PE8 5LD (Info) (LB/CA) 
(Info) NE/22/01086/FUL  
(11 October 2022)

Single storey rear infill extension with 
internal alterations at 1 Mill Cottages Oundle 

Road Ashton Peterborough PE8 5LB  (Info) 
(LB/CA) (Info) NE/22/01072/FUL  (11 
October 2022)
(LBRegs) (Info) NE/22/01073/LBC  
(11 October 2022)

>HARRINGWORTH
Single storey extension to rear with first 
floor balcony at Quoins Gretton Road 
Harringworth Corby NN17 3AD  (Info) (LB/
CA) (Info) NE/22/01108/FUL  (11 October 
2022)

The reason for applications being 
advertised is as follows:
Part3 - Town and Country Planning 
(General Development Procedure) 
Order 2015.
Part16 - Town and Country Planning 
(General Development Procedure) 
Order 2015.
Info - Non-statutory - included for 
information only.
LB/CA - Planning (Listed Buildings and 

Conservation Areas Act 1990.
LBRegs - Planning (Listed Buildings and 
Conservation Areas) Regulations 1990.

Rob Harbour, Assistant Director Growth 
And Regeneration

Dated 17 September 2022	

Consultation deadlines will differ for 
each application. 

You can see details of these applications 
at www.east-northamptonshire.gov.
uk/planningapplications.

For details of how we treat your data, 
please see our Privacy Statement: www.
northnorthants.gov.uk/privacynotices

Consultation deadlines will differ for each application. Please go to 
www.east-northamptonshire.gov.uk/planningapplications for details.

More information about County Lines and Cuckooing along with signs to spot can be found 
here: https://crimestoppers-uk.org/keeping-safe/community-family/county-lines 
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Children’s Garden Trail ‘Amazing Animals’ 
Family fun time! Throughout the year during 
usual opening times. £1.50 includes a small 
prize. Bring a picnic to enjoy sitting in our 
beautiful, tranquil gardens. Usual admission 
applies to see inside the historic house.

Make a Miniature Garden: Saturday 8th 
October at 2pm-3.30pm in the gardens 
Aimed at children aged 6-10 and families. Build 
a miniature garden to take away using resources 
in the garden. There is no fee for the activity, 
but please be aware that the usual admission 
fee applies. Spaces are limited. Email info@
cowperandnewtonmuseum.org.uk or pop into 
our shop to secure your slot.

Olney Historical Guided Walk – North End: 
Saturday 15th October 10.30am-12noon
Discover the stories of yesteryear, including 
the Great Fires of Olney and life and trades of 
the 18th and 19th centuries. Meet outside the 
museum. Pay on the day. More details on the 
website.

In Black and White: 18th Century 
Silhouettes, a talk by Georgian historian 
Mike Rendell: Friday 21st October 7-9pm
Traces the history of the silhouette and how 
paper cutting was imported by the Hanoverian 
Royal family. Bring your own scissors for a post-
talk hands-on session to create your very own 
silhouette. Tickets £5 – book online.

What’s On at the Cowper  
& Newton Museum -  
October 2022

Sports injuries, rehab, back pain, frozen shoulder, knee pains, 
foot problems, headaches – if you can’t do your normal daily 
activities, or if you have a sports injury – let us help you!

WORDS BY 
CLAIRE SHORT

Over the next few weeks 
a lot of people are going 
to be standing around. 
Already at the proclamations 
and along the route of 
Queen Elizabeth’s cortege 
thousands of people are 
spending a lot of time 
standing still.  

And it’s not good for us.  
In fact, it’s a great way to give 

yourself back pain. 
So, what can you do to help 

the back ache when you’re 
standing still or if you’re on your 
feet all day at work? 
1.	 Wriggle your toes! The 

age-old advice from soldiers 
still stands. Wriggling your 
pinkies keeps the blood 
flowing back up your legs 
and stops it pooling in your 
feet 

2.	Walk on the spot. Better 
than wriggling your toes is 
to get your legs moving, not 
only will this keep the blood 

flowing, it will also get some 
of your joints and muscles 
moving a bit. 

3.	Wriggle all over! Dancing 
and wriggling is a great 
way to get everything 
moving. Bodies really don’t 
like staying still, so have a 
wriggle. 

4.	If your GP has recommended 
that you wear compression 
socks, wear them. Sure, 
they’re hard to get on, but 
they reduce extra fluid in the 
legs, reduce inflammation, 
and ultimately improve 
blood flow through the veins 

to the heart. They’re often 
recommended to people 
who stand all day at work, 
but do talk to a professional 
before using them. 

5.	Take a few deep breaths.  
Deep breaths help move 
fluid around the body. Don’t 
hyperventilate, but a few 
deep breaths every now and 
then when you’re standing 
still is helpful. 
Wherever you are and 

whatever you’re doing over 
the next few weeks, I hope you 
manage to keep moving.

Have a wriggly week!

Claire Short, Registered Osteopath, runs The Ashgrove Clinic in Higham Ferrers. Send 
your questions to claire@ashgrovehealth.co.uk or Tweet to @AshgroveClinic

Your Health - Standing still

ARE YOU  
A FEW FEET  
FROM GOLD?

£

Selling part of your 
garden for development 
could be your best move 
ever. 

PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT

Do you have the space in your garden to build a house? If yes, then all you need is planning 
consent and you can sell the plot and pocket the equity it would generate - Tax Free!

How do you go about it? This is where I can help you.

My name is Jenny McIntee from JMAD Planning & Development. With over 30 years experience 
in architectural design and planning we have successfully gained planning consent for 
hundreds of clients. 

For the right development opportunity we can work together on a “no win no fee” basis 
where you pay little or nothing upfront, meaning there is no cost to you unless and until 
we secure planning consent.

Call me on 07921 003 153  
or email jennym@jmadarch.co.uk



On Saturday 24th September 
2022 at 7pm the multi award-
winning Northampton Male 
Voice Choir (NMVC) will present 
its “Last Night of the Proms” 
concert. The choir, conducted 
by its Musical Director, Stephen 
Bell, will be joined by the world 
famous GUS Championship 
Brass Band and special guest 
soloist, the fabulous soprano, 
Emily Haig.

This promises to be a magical 
night simply bursting with music 
to entertain you, with a fantastic 
range of music from the sublime 
Sibelius Finlandia Overture to Ron 
Goodwin’s 633 Squadron and a 
rousing selection of songs from 
NMVC. The evening will end with 
a flag waving, “Last Night” sing-
a-long with Emily Haig including 
favourites such as Jerusalem, Rule 
Britannia and Land of Hope and 
Glory. Audience participation will 
be essential.

This not to be missed concert 
will be held in the Spinney 
Theatre, Spinney Hill Road, 
Northampton NN3 6DG.
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Last Night of the Proms

The government’s latest 
proposals to expand where 
you can get married in 
England could change 
over 200 years of wedding 
tradition for many happy 
couples. But how and when 
we married and what we 
wear has been evolving 
continuously over the 
centuries.

For example the famous 
rhyme: “Something old, 
something new, something 
borrowed, something blue; 
And a silver sixpence in the 
shoe” only gained popularity 
in the 20th century. Brides 
wearing white wedding 
dresses only became 
widespread towards the 
end of the 19th century and 
during World War II many 
brides reverted to wearing 
a new best dress because of 
rationing.

If you are interested in 
discovering more about 
wedding dresses and 
customs then come and 
listen to Sharn Matthews 
explore the origins of having 
chimney sweeps at weddings, 
confetti throwing, wedding 
breakfasts and much more. 
The talk will be illustrated 
by pictures of wedding 
dresses from Sharn’s vast 
experience of working with 
museum costume collections 
for over 40 years including 
those with Cotterstock, Islip, 
Peterborough and Wisbech 
connections.

Before and after the talk 
there will be the chance 
to look at some vintage 
wedding dresses including 
gowns from the 1920s, 1950s 
and 1980s plus Sharn’s own 
hand embroidered dress and 
matching groom’s waistcoat. 

WEDDINGS 
AND CUSTOMS
A talk by Sharn 
Matthews in 
Cotterstock Village 
Hall PE8 5HD on 
Friday 7th October 
at 2pm or 7pm.

Tickets are available online from www.ticketsource.co.uk/nmvc or from NMVC 
Concert Secretary, David Walsh on 01604 831455 or from other choir members.
NMVC website: https://www.nmvc.co.uk
NMVC YouTube Channel: https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCWCKnjss8p1LrO1NonSf0KQ
Follow NMVC on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram
For Emily Haig see www.emilyhaigsoprano.co.uk
For the Gus Band see www.thegusband.com

Tickets for the talk are £6 (which includes a complimentary soft drink and biscuits in 
the interval) and are available from Stu-Pots, Market Place Oundle PE8 4BE. There 
will also be a quality raffle prize draw at each presentation so come and enjoy the 
opportunity to rekindle memories of times past.

All proceeds from this event will be shared between the DEC Ukrainian Appeal and St 
Andrew’s Church Cotterstock.

NORTHAMPTON MALE VOICE CHOIR presents

Sponsored by Hollowells Funeral Directors
www.hollowells.co.uk

Sponsored by
Hollowells Funeral Directors

www.hollowells.co.uk

12/09/2019   11:20

with

The GUS Championship Brass Band

Special Guest Soprano Emily Haig

Conducted by Stephen Bell

Saturday September 24th 2022
Spinney Theatre, Spinney Hill Road, Northampton NN3 6DG
Start time – 7.00 p.m.
Tickets £15 including booking fee available from: www.ticketsource.co.uk/nmvc

Proms
A Last Night of the Come to an illustrated talk

Wedding 
dresses
& Customs
By

Sharn Matthews 

curator of costume 
collections in museums 
for over 40 years

Friday 
7 October
at 2.00 p.m. or 7.00 p.m.

Cotterstock 
Village 
Hall  PE8 5HD

HRAFFLEH

tickets available from Stu Pots, Market Place, Oundle. 
or email: davehistory21@outlook.com

Ticket £6 including soft drink and biscuits in the interval.  
All proceeds to the Ukrainian Appeal and St. Andrew’s Church.

NENE VALLEY NEWS - 
EVENTS

To submit your event please contact us via our website www.nenevalleynews.co.uk 
or call 01522 692542. Please supply in the following format: Date, event, place, time, 
admission fee (if applicable), contact information, 15 word description.

> SUNDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER
Higham Ferrers Footpath Group
Meet 9.30am, Saffron Road car park for car 
sharing. Time: 10am at Harrold County Park. 
Contact: Donna  07841048026
A 7.5 mile walk – Three Woods and Three 
Shires Way.

> SUNDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER, 10.15AM
Morning Worship
Whitefriars Primary School, Boughton Drive, 
Rushden NN10 9HX. All welcome.
 
> SUNDAY 25TH SEPTEMBER, 10.15AM
Morning Worship with Holy Communion
Whitefriars Primary School, Boughton Drive, 
Rushden NN10 9HX. All welcome.

> SUNDAY 2ND OCTOBER
Higham Ferrers Footpath Group
Meet 9.30am, Saffron Road car park for car 
sharing. Time: 10am at Memorial Park, High 

Street, Carlton MK23 7LD Contact: Cindy 
07552993777. 7 mile walk in the  Carlton, 
Stevington area via River Ouse.

> SUNDAY 16TH OCTOBER
Higham Ferrers Footpath Group
Meet 9.30am, Saffron Road car park for car 
sharing. Time 10am, Fermyn Woods Country 
Park, Lyvenden Road, Brigstock NN14 3HS. 
Contact: Mark  074622422097.
6 mile walk in the Brigstock area starting at  
Fermyn Woods.

> SUNDAY 30TH OCTOBER
Higham Ferrers Footpath Group
Meet 9.45am, Saffron Road car park for car 
sharing. Time: 10am at Grangeway shops, 
Rushden NN10 9JE
Contact: Daphne 01933 386839
An 11 mile walk between Rushden, 
Wymington and  Hinwick. Packed lunches will 
be required.



From tools and devices to 
construction and artistic 
expression, Max Adams 
explores wood in his latest 
book. The Age of Iron began 
in 1779. Before that, all human 
history was one long… Wood 
Age. 

As a material, wood has no 
equal in strength, resilience, 
adaptability and availability. 

It has been our partner in 
the cultural evolution from 
woodland foragers to engineers 
of our own destiny. Tracing 
that partnership through tools, 
devices, construction and artistic 
expression, Max Adams casts 
light on our own history as an 
imaginative, curious, resourceful 
species. He begins with the 
material properties of various 

species of wood, and the 
influence of six basic devices – 
wedge, inclined plane, screw, 
lever, wheel, axle and pulley – 
before investigating the myriad 
ways in which wood has been 
worked across the millennia of 
human history. 

From the simple bivouacs of 
hunter-gatherers to sophisticated 
wooden buildings such as 
stave churches; from the 
decorative arts to the humble 
woodworking of rustic furniture, 
Max Adams fashions a lattice 
of interconnected stories and 
objects that trace a path of human 
ingenuity across half a million 
years. From bow and arrow to 
wheeled vehicles, bonfires to 
forges, canoes to ocean going 
ships; from pallets and barrels 
to mills and the construction 
of an Elizabethan theatre, this 
is a unique exploration of our 
relationship with the material that 
made us what we are. 

‘Adams’ enthusiasm is 
beguiling, his knowledge as 
bountiful as a beech-mast, and his 
appreciation of the utility of trees 
is a pointer to a better world’ The 
Times. 

Max was a professional 
archaeologist before taking up 
careers as a woodsman, traveller 
and writer.  His biographies 
of Admiral Collingwood and 
John Martin were followed by 
critically acclaimed works on 
the Dark Ages (The King in the 
North, In the Land of Giants and 
Ælfred’s Britain).  His Wisdom 
of Trees (2014), Little Book of 
Planting Trees (2019) and Trees 
of Life (2019) are all celebrations 

of humans’ rich relations with 
trees and woods.  He owns and 
manages an 8-acre plantation 
of native broadleaves in County 
Durham and is an active 
campaigner for the planting and 
study of trees and woodlands.  

He is a Director at 
WoodsfortheTrees.org, a 
CIC that matches people 
with land to create new native 
woodlands for the future. https://
woodsforthetrees.org 

Max was, until very recently, 
a Consultant Fellow with the 
Royal Literary Fund, mentoring 
and guiding writers at all stages 
of their academic careers.  
He is a Visiting Fellow in the 
Department of History, Classics 
and Archaeology at Newcastle 

University and was a Winston 
Churchill Memorial Fund Fellow 
in 2003. Max designs and 
delivers writing workshops, 
immersive programmes and 
writing retreats for academic staff 
in all subject areas but particularly 
in STEM disciplines and in history 
and archaeology. 

Parents and carers are now able to apply for a 
reception place in a primary or infant school, a 
Year 3 place in a junior school, or a Year 7 place 
in a secondary school for the September 2023 
intake.

Parents and carers can apply up until 12 
midnight on the closing dates for both Primary and 
Secondary applications, making the process easier 
and fairer for families.

Parents and carers can apply for a place in 
reception if their child will be four years of age on 
or before 31st August 2023. The closing date for 
applications for places in reception and Year 3 
(junior school) is 15th January 2023 at midnight. 

The closing date for applications for Year 7 
places is 31st October 2022 at midnight.

All applications, whether postal or online, must 
be received by the closing date to be considered 
as on time. Late applications will not be processed 
until after the National Offer Day and will be 
processed in monthly rounds.

All on time applicants will receive an offer of 
a school place on the National Offer Days – 1st 
March 2023 for secondary places and 17th April 
2023 for reception places. Applicants will then be 
provided with information on the next stage of the 
process.

There is a separate application process for 
children who have special educational needs and 

disabilities (SEND) and an Education, Health and 
Care (EHC) plan, details of which can be found on 
the SEND admissions page. 

Cllr Scott Edwards, North Northamptonshire 
Council’s Executive member for Children, Families, 
Education and Skills, said: “I would encourage 
parents who are applying for a school place for 
September 2023 to submit their applications in 
good time and before the deadline.

“The School Admissions process gives families 
the opportunity to tell us which schools they would 
prefer to send their children to.

“While most people are successful at getting 
a place at their preferred school, there are steps 
that parents can take to maximise their chances. 
Submitting an application form on time is the most 
crucial step, followed by nominating a second and 
third preference school and including your closest 
school as one of your preferences.”

Cllr Jason Smithers, Leader of the Council, said: 
“Starting or changing school is a big step for 
everyone and we hope that the time extension for 
applications to midnight means that it will be easier 
for families to submit their application before the 
deadline.”

An independent admission appeals process  is 
available for families who wish to appeal against 
refusal of a place at any school for which they have 
applied. 
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Max Adams: The Museum of the Wood Age 

APPLICATIONS NOW OPEN FOR 
SEPTEMBER 2023 SCHOOL PLACES

To find out more about applying for a school place in North Northamptonshire and to 
submit an application, visit: www.northnorthants.gov.uk/school-admissions

A new product created 
by a Northamptonshire 
digital marketing agency to 
transform the WordPress 
dashboard is being offered 
for free to agencies and web 
developers.

onefoursix’s new custom 
WordPress dashboard 
plugin WP Panel enables 
developer customisation of the 
content management system 
which is used to host and build 
millions of websites around the 
world.

It enables developers to 
white-label the WordPress 
dashboard and provides core 
developer tools such as Google 
Analytics integration and a User 
Level Menu Manager.

As a result, users see a 
vastly improved branded 
dashboard with features such 
as their Google Analytics data, 
recent leads, sales data from 
WooCommerce and a more 
manageable and relevant 
WordPress menu. 

Founder of onefoursix and 
WP Panel, Dave Williams, said: 
“There are more than 455 
million WordPress websites in 
the world, but the back end of 
those sites often don’t look or 
function the way their owners 
want them to and they can be 
difficult for staff to use.

“With WP Panel, users 
can completely transform 
their WordPress dashboard 
so it’s easy for staff to use, 
white-labelling key areas of 

the dashboard to reflect their 
company’s branding. 

“It dramatically enhances 
the user experience and is a 
gamechanger for WordPress 
agencies and web developers 
because it gives their clients a 
WordPress dashboard that is 
both user-friendly and includes 
a host of great developer and 
user features.

“At onefoursix we’ve already 
started using WP Panel across 
the sites we manage for our 
clients and it’s made a massive 
difference. Effectively, with 
WP Panel you get a hassle-free 
platform that more or less takes 
care of itself.”

Exciting features include a 
dedicated Settings area giving 
agencies and web developers 
the ability to control advanced 
features and the opportunity 
to easily integrate Google 
Analytics, WooCommerce, 
Live Chat, Google Webmaster 
Verification, and Google and 
Social Media tracking codes.

Menus can be renamed 
to simplify the back end of 
WordPress sites, they can be 

minified to only give users 
access to key administration 
pages with the Menu Manager 
and How-To Videos are 
provided to take users through 
how to easily manage their sites.

Developers can also disable 
specific capabilities such as the 
ability to change themes, add 
plugins or make updates.

In addition, there is a Login 
Redirect which helps to 
eliminate the threat of brute 
force attacks from bots and 
even the ability to brand the 
login screen for users.

WP Panel is available through 
a range of affordable annual 
retainer packages, starting from 
£29 a year but the developers 
have also made available a basic 
free version.

The free version allows 
users to install the new user 
dashboard, rename the theme, 
add tracking codes such as the 
Google Analytics Tracking ID 
and the Facebook Pixel, rebrand 
and redirect the login area, 
hide nag notices and disable 
Gutenberg. It is available for free 
from the WP Panel website.

Web developers to benefit from new 
WordPress dashboard plugin 

Monday 3rd October 7.45pm, St Peter’s Church, North Street, Oundle PE8 4AL

For further information about onefoursix, visit https://onefoursix.co.uk or to learn 
more about WP Panel visit https://wp-panel.co.uk

Dave Williams with members of the WP Panel team 

http://www.theambulist.co.uk/ 
Tickets £8 (£6), £1 off early bird tickets bought before 23rd 
September available from the Oundle Box Office, Phoneline open 
10am-2pm, Mon to Fri: 01832 279086  
Online at https://oundlelitfest.org.uk/events/ 
Enquiries contact oundlelitfestival@hotmail.co.uk 
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Kerbside garden waste collections 
across North Northamptonshire will 
be harmonised – subject to Executive 
approval – creating a consistent 
fortnightly service across the unitary 
area.

North Northamptonshire Council’s 
Executive will consider a report that 
recommends an opt-in, year-round 
service with an annual subscription fee 
per bin of £40 – which will start from 
Monday 3rd April 2023.

The paper had originally been 
scheduled to be discussed at Executive 
in July, but it was decided to defer a 
decision to allow more time to look at 
the options in more detail.

A direct charge for the collection 
of garden waste – rather than through 
general taxation – means only those 
using the service have to pay and is a 
fairer way forward for many.

If approved, residents will still be able 
to make use of the convenient kerbside 
collection and those who wish to 
continue using the service will be able 
to subscribe on an annual basis to make 
sure their garden waste is removed for 
77p per week.

Those choosing to opt out of the 
collection can still dispose of their 

waste through home composting, 
which is the most environmentally 
sustainable way to dispose of garden 
waste. The council will be making a 
limited number of the compost bins 
available at a subsidised price of £5 
each.

Home composting is simple to do, 
provides gardeners with a ready supply 
of soil improving compost and avoids 
the transport impact of collection.

People can also dispose of their 
garden waste for free at one of the 
authority’s four household waste 
recycling centres or take advantage of 
the authority’s ad-hoc garden waste 
sack collection service.

North Northants would be joining 
the 80% of waste collection authorities 
in England and Wales currently making 
a charge for the collection of garden 
waste.

Cllr Graham Lawman, the Council’s 
Executive member for Highways, 
Travel and Assets, said: “We know 
how valued the garden waste service 
is, but, however we run the service, 
there is a considerable cost, whether 
this is direct or indirect, therefore, one 
of the main questions is whether it is 
right that funding comes from general 

funds only, such as everyone’s council 
tax – which means that for the quarter 
of households that have no garden they 
are paying – or from users of the service 
only or a combination of both.

“The recent extensive consultation 
that we ran showed that residents 
agree that we should harmonise the 
service and we believe that charging 
an appropriate, affordable rate to users 
only across the whole unitary area is 
the fairest way of running this service 
– creating the most cost-effective and 
sustainable solution, whilst supporting 
our medium-term financial plans.

“This also gives us an opportunity to 
promote home composting, which is 
the most efficient and climate friendly 
option, so please take advantage of our 
offer here, if you can.”

Following local government 
reorganisation last year, the new 
unitary council had inherited different 
approaches to the fortnightly kerbside 
garden waste collections from the 
previous local authorities.

In Corby and Kettering, the service 
has been provided all year at no extra 
charge, whilst in Wellingborough 
it operated between March and 
November with no additional cost 

for users of the service. In East 
Northamptonshire, the year-round 
scheme had a £55 annual subscription 
charge, paid by users of the service.

The annual subscription charge for all 
North Northamptonshire residents who 
opt in to use the service is proposed to 
be set at £40 per year for the first bin.

Consultation and Scrutiny
The council held a consultation on the 
proposal to harmonise kerbside garden 
waste collections and received more 
than 9,500 responses.

The issue also appeared before an 
Executive Advisory Panel on 29th June 
and before the Finance and Resources 
Scrutiny Committee on 16th August.

Next steps
If Executive approves the report, work 
will start to ensure all arrangements 
will be in place ahead of the service 
launch – where all North Northants 
households will be able to sign up – 
anticipated to be from early January 
2023.

The council would then provide 
more information about how the 
service would work and encourage 
residents to sign up to the scheme 

before collections start in April 2023.
In the meantime, more information 

about the proposed service from some 
frequently asked questions prepared 
for the consultation process, is available 
on the council’s website.

Those living in the former East 
Northants area
Up until now, people living in the 
former East Northants district area have 
had to pay an additional annual charge 
of £55 for their collections, while the 
remainder of the council area have not.

To acknowledge the historic disparity 
in charging for green waste collections 
the council has decided that existing 
subscribers due to re-subscribe from 
1st November 2022, will be able to do 
so – for the first year of the new scheme 
only – for £20.

After 31st October 2023 – for all 
re-subscribing East Northants residents 
– the annual cost would then align with 
the rest of North Northants at the newly 
proposed rate of £40.

Any new subscribers in East 
Northants wishing to start green waste 
collections from 1st November 2022 
onwards would pay the new charge of 
£40.

Future of kerbside garden waste collections to  
be discussed by North Northamptonshire’s Executive

0800 088 6004  |  enquiries@wilsonbrowne.co.uk  
wilsonbrowne.co.uk

You are at the centre of our legal advice 
- we are all the help you need.

ABOVE  
ALL ELSE...

YOU  
MATTER MOST.
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NeneValleynewsnews
CLASSIFIEDS
Deadlines for all classifications: 5pm Monday prior 
to issue date. A complete version of our Terms 
and Conditions can be found online at  www.
nenevalleynews.co.uk. Pay by credit/debit card or 
cheque. All major credit/debit cards accepted. For 
help and information please call 01522 692542 or 
visit www.nenevalleynews.co.uk 

Email or visit our website to arrange a free initial consultation
23 Cottingham Way, Thrapston, Kettering,

Northants NN14 4PL (behind the fire station)
info@essamca.co.uk | www.essamca.co.uk | 01832 730280

•  Free initial consultation with fixed fee quotation
•  Proactive accountancy and tax service for landlords, 

sole traders, partnerships and limited companies
•  Tax planning and advice
•  Registered auditor
•  Bookkeeping, management accounts and VAT 

submissions
•  Making tax digital (MTD) submissions
•  Support packages available for all leading 

accountancy software systems
•  QuickBooks Platinum ProAdvisor
 Partner with Xero and Sage
•  Payroll, auto enrolment and CIS bureau 

service

HOME SERVICES>
Jon Spencer

Technical Drawing 
Services

Plans drawn for planning and 
building regulation applications

01933 316044

HOME 
IMPROVEMENTS>

ACCOUNTANCY>

RGJ PLUMBING 
AND HEATING

Plumber – local & fast!

Heating
• Full central heating installation
• Boiler servicing/breakdowns
• Landlord safety certificates
• Power flushing
• Radiators & valves
• Pumps & cylinders

Plumbing
• Full bathroom installation (inc carpentry & tiling)
• Burst pipes & leaks
• Toilet repair/replace
• Taps, sinks repair/replace
• Showers repair/replace & pumps

No call-out charge!
City & Guilds Qualified
All work guaranteed564016

rgjplumbing@outlook.com
01933 588005 or 07921 469471

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 – SECTION 14
(EAST STREET, STANWICK)

(TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF THROUGH TRAFFIC) ORDER 2022
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that North Northamptonshire Council have made an 
Order the effect of which is to prohibit traffic from proceeding along that 
length of East Street, Stanwick as set out below.
LENGTH OF ROAD TO WHICH RESTRICTION APPLIES: That length of East Street, 
Stanwick from Chelveston Road to Marks Close.
REASON FOR RESTRICTION: The restriction is required for Gigaclear works.
PERIOD OF CLOSURE: The proposed Order will come into effect on 19th 
September 2022 and will continue in force for a period of eighteen months. 
An  application may be made for the approval of the Secretary of State for 
Transport for the Order to be extended if this proves necessary. However, the 
restriction specified will have effect only at such times and to such an extent as 
is indicated by the display of signs prescribed by the Traffic Signs Regulations 
and General Directions 2016.
EXPECTED DURATION: It is expected that the road will be restricted for two days.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTES: use The Avenue, Church Street, High Street and 
Grange Road.
If you require any further information please contact Gary Thorp  
ref:- 22/23 – N283 on 01604 651072. PKG/T22/574

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 – SECTION 14
(STAMFORD LANE, WARMINGTON)

(TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF THROUGH TRAFFIC) ORDER 2022
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that North Northamptonshire Council have made an 
Order the effect of which is to prohibit traffic from proceeding along that 
length of Stamford Road, Warmington as set out below.
LENGTH OF ROAD TO WHICH RESTRICTION APPLIES: That length of Stamford 
Lane, Warmington from the junction of Chapel Street to Acremead.
REASON FOR RESTRICTION: The restriction is required for broadband.
PERIOD OF CLOSURE: The proposed Order will come into effect on 30th 
September 2022 and will continue in force for a period of eighteen months. 
An  application may be made for the approval of the Secretary of State for 
Transport for the Order to be extended if this proves necessary. However, the 
restriction specified will have effect only at such times and to such an extent as 
is indicated by the display of signs prescribed by the Traffic Signs Regulations 
and General Directions 2016.
EXPECTED DURATION: It is expected that the road will be restricted for 
fifteen days.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTES: use Chapel Street, Orchard Close, Church Street and 
Stamford Lane.
If you require any further information please contact Gary Thorp  
ref:- 22/23 – N295 on 01604 651072.  PKG/T22/592

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 – SECTION 14
(CHURCH STREET, STANWICK)

(TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF THROUGH TRAFFIC) ORDER 2022
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that North Northamptonshire Council intend, not 
less than seven days from the date of this Notice, to make an Order the effect of 
which will be to prohibit traffic from proceeding along that length of Church 
Street, Stanwick as set out below.
LENGTH OF ROAD TO WHICH RESTRICTION APPLIES: That length of Church 
Street, Stanwick from the junction of High Street for 30 metres east.
REASON FOR RESTRICTION: The restriction is required for safety during a new 
water connection.
PERIOD OF CLOSURE: The proposed Order will come into effect on 10th October 
2022 and will continue in force for a period of eighteen months. An application 
may be made for the approval of the Secretary of State for Transport for the 
Order to be extended if this proves necessary. However, the restriction specified 
will have effect only at such times and to such an extent as is indicated by the 
display  of signs prescribed by the Traffic Signs Regulations and General 
Directions 2016.
EXPECTED DURATION: It is expected that the road will be restricted for 
eighteen days.
ALTERNATIVE ROUTES: use Church Street, The Avenue, East Street, Grange Road 
and High Street.
If you require any further information please contact Gary Thorp 
ref:- 22/23 – N321 on 01604 651072. PKG/T22/630

Dated this 17th day of September 2022
DEBBIE CARTER-HUGHES 
Executive Director, Pathfinder Legal Services Ltd

NORTH NORTHAMPTONSHIRE COUNCIL
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PUBLIC NOTICES>

Family NOTICES
Nene Valley News can help you make those 

important family announcements.  
For help and information to place your 

notice please call 01522 692542 or  
visit www.nenevalleynews.co.uk
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NEWSPAPERS | MAGAZINES | WEBSITES
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Media & Marketing

Media & Marketing

Media & Marketing
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Regent Wrought Iron Ltd
The Regent Street Wrought Iron Works

180-186 Regent Street, Kettering, Northants NN16 8QH 
PHONE 01536 485892

High quality gates and fencing hand made on the premises since 1963

Has your garden wall/fence had it? Replace it with wrought iron! 
LASTS A LIFETIME • USUALLY FITTED IN A DAY

Visit our website for our online catalogue www.regentiron.co.uk

BEAT THE BURGLAR – Free security locking bolts fitted to 
all our side entry gates or full range of mortise locks fitted

Automatic Estate Gates
• Highest quality equipment
• Up to 14’ opening
• Flat draped or bow topped
• Fully installed & painted
• FREE first year service
• Guaranteed for 2 years
• Full back up & yearly service
• We have been installing 
 automation since 1998
• Full pressure tested and 
 certified to BS 12453

We can automate your existing gates (if suitable) or upgrade 
old equipment to meet BS 12453 safety regulations

We have 18 styles to choose from. All on show in our showroom. Full fitting & painting service.

Single gates from £60.00
Side entry from £99.00

Double gates from £120.00

Quality Repairs To Windows & Doors

FREE QUOTES FREE GENUINE ADVICE

QUALITY REPAIRS TO ALL MAKES 
OF WINDOWS, DOORS AND 

CONSERVATORIES SUPPLIED AND 
FITTED BY ANY COMPANY.

***
REPLACEMENT GLASS UNITS, 

NEW LOCKS, NEW HINGES, NEW 
LETTERBOXES, NEW HANDLES ETC... 
WITH COMPLETE FITTING SERVICE

***
We also service WindoWs, doors 
and patio doors adjusting and 

lubricating as We go, badly 
adjusted doors are the main 

reason for lock failure.
***

We stock and source thousands  
of spare parts to suit all makes  

of WindoWs and doors
***

other services include, cut glass, 
toughened glass and greenhouse 
glass all delivered to your door 
With fitting services if required.

***
all our fitting engineers have 

over 30 years experience 
Working for us.

please call or email us for a 
free quotation
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Free Quotations • No Obligation

01832 734570
www.thrapstonglazing.co.uk

windowanddoorrepairs@talktalk.net

FENSA

WINDOW & DOOR REPAIRSWINDOW & DOOR REPAIRS

THRAPSTON GLAZINGTHRAPSTON GLAZING

86474 THRAPSTON GLAZING HALF V.indd   1 17/10/2017   16:18

Tandee 
Nursery

BUY DIRECT FROM 
THE GROWER

Professional landscaping 
service available

Over 60,000 quality 
plants in stock

Wallflowers and winter
pansies now available

Save up to 50% on 
garden centre prices

Barnwell Road I Thurning 
Peterborough I PE8 5RH

Tel: 01832 293 755
www.tandeenursery.co.uk

Open 7 days a week: 
9am to 5pm BST, 9am to 4pm BWT, 

Sunday: 9am to 4pm
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For the uninitiated, Plants2Gardens 
is a family run company formed 
by Ken and Louise Evans through 
a shared love of everything 
horticulture back in 2014. With over 
40 years of experience they have 
established a successful business 
that specialises in sourcing high 
quality plants, shrubs and trees and 
delivering them all over the UK. 
Often specialising in large, new, 
exciting and unusual varieties.

True to the love of gardening ethos 
of the company, the Plants2Gardens 
website is not just an online shop, 
but a wealth of knowledge. There 
are helpful guides and inspirational 
blogs on the easy to navigate site. 
And if while you are on the website 
you decide to treat yourself to one 
of the beautiful plants, they will 
arrive with a handy care leaflet, the 

knowledge that you are welcome to 
get in contact for advice, and that 
the plants are chosen and nurtured 
by experts. Check it out:  
www.plants2gardens.com

From a single container to a huge 
outdoor space, most people tend to 
find there is something therapeutic 
and rewarding about maintaining a 
green space. It’s no wonder more 
and more people have been drawn 
to the same passion for gardening 
that sparked the creation of 
Plants2Gardens.

Gardening things for Autumn:
• 	Remember to keep Camellias and 

Rhododendrons well-watered and 
fed – buds are forming now and will 
perform better if prep work begins 
in Autumn.

• 	Keep dead heading spent Roses 
and perennial blooms to encourage 

flowering for as long as possible.
• 	Trim hardy Lavender if you want to 

keep neat and compact – usually 
around August and September, 
after the final flush of flowers. 
Cut back by about a third to 
reinvigorate – do not cut back into 
the woody stems.

•	 Sow hardy annuals such as 
Cornflowers and Poppies before 
the ground gets too cold and hard.

• 	Start planning Autumn and Winter 
bedding – it’s possible to have 
all season interest with the right 
planting. There is still plenty of 
opportunity for pops of colour in 
Autumn right through Spring with 
cheery Winter Pansies, joyful Violas 
and ever popular Primroses. Also 
good for happy hanging baskets 
through the darker Winter months.

• 	Plant Spring bulbs and hardy 

Summer bulbs – this is one of the 
easiest ways to bring seasonal 
anticipation to your garden and 
containers. It’s a great way to inject 
colour and drama in borders, beds 
and containers alike. 
Spring flowering bulbs include 

Tulips, Daffodils, and Iris.
Daffodils should be planted around 

the end of September and Tulips in 
November (bulbs can be stored in 
paper in a cool, dark place until you 

are ready to get planting). Plant the 
bulbs approximately twice the depth 
of the bulb (unless the care leaflet 
advice is different), always pointy end 
upwards. Personally, I adore the Tulip 
Gudoshnik. This Tulip really needs 
to be seen to be appreciated. This 
eye-catching double Tulip beauty 
is relatively unknown in the UK and 
is equally at home in borders and 
containers and makes a fantastic 
fragrant cut flower. 

PLANTS2GARDENS – TIPS TO PREPARE 
YOUR GARDEN FOR THE AUTUMN
Anyone who is familiar with Plants2Gardens Ltd will  
already know they have a passion for all things plants. 

Reader Offer! 
10 FREE mixed tulip bulbs

To redeem please enter your email and 
the promotional code “FREETULIPS” into 

www.plants2gardens.com/pages/free-tulips

Primrose Antique Silver ShadowPansy ‘Rhubarb & Custard’

Narcissus ‘Tête Bouclé’

Nandina Blush Pink Tulip ‘Gudoshnik Double’ Viola Blackberry Crumble


